PIEDMONT CORVETTE CLUB
Monthly Business Meeting
October 16, 2018

Welcome and call to order:
· The meeting was called to order by President, Paul Jolley at 7:00 p.m. at Ledo’s in Warrenton on October 16, 2018.
· The pledge of allegiance was recited.
· There were 12 members in attendance.

Introduction of Guests/new Members:
· There were no guests or new members.

Minutes from the previous club meeting were sent to the membership by email.  The minutes were accepted by Tom Vollrath and second by Lynn Windingland.

The Treasurer’s Report:
· Dan Kohler reported a balance of $2112.93 in the club treasurer.  Ron LeDrew moved to accept this report, Judi Windingland second the motion.

The Sunshine Lady’s report:
· Announcement of birthdays and anniversaries for October and November.

The Secretary/Webmaster’s Report:
· Secretary was absent from meeting.

The Director’s report:
· No report.  The director was absent from meeting.

The Vice President’s Report:
· Tom Vollrath had his 63 Vette judged by NCRS in Front Royal and got 99 points out of a possible 100.  Congratulations Tom.
· Thanks to all for making our annual picnic a success.  The air show had been rained out for four weeks but PCC’s had great weather for their picnic at the Flying Circus.  A member of the No Va Corvette club won the raffle for a plane ride and said the ride was a peaceful experience.
· In Fauquier published the club’s picture and logo in their fall paper.  Charlotte Flohr generously donated this ad to the club.
· Brandy Station Fire Department is having a car show on October 20, 2018.

The President’s Report:
· The President presented handouts to club members and also sent some via email.
Unfinished Business:
· Rooms have been blocked for club members interested in the Williamsburg trip on November 2nd and 3rd, returning home on the 4th.  The cutoff to secure one of these rooms is October 19, 2018.
· Gettysburg Christmas event is the first weekend in December.  We can discuss again at November business meeting.

New Business:
· NoVa Corvette Club invitation to their Autumn Run.  Literature handed out at meeting.
· NoVa Corvette Club invitation to join them for their 50th anniversary cruise to Bowling Green. It will take place in late July, 2019.  They will be rededicating their brick at the museum.  
· Tom Vollrath asked about our membership in the Museum.  We will again discuss PCC becoming members of the Corvette Club Museum at our November meeting.
· Paul appointed a nominating committee (Vollrath, G.Sutton, L.Windingland) to solicit names for the ballot for 2019 officers for the board of PCC.  The nominations will be presented at our next meeting when we will vote for our new board.

Open Discussion:
· Sheryl Vollrath asked about the plan for the Williamsburg trip.  Paul obliged with the itinerary.  He will send out an email with all details.  
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Robin Williams reminded the club that the Burger King Cruise Inn in Orange was scheduled for October 20.  This will be their last Cruise-In for the year.

50/50 Drawing:
· Total is $25.00.  Dan Kohler was the winner and he donated his portion back to the club.

A motion was made by Rob to adjourn the meeting, Judi second the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Minutes prepared by Carol Kohler.



